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January 27, 2021 

Michael D. Moore 
Fire Chief 
City of Riverside 
3085 St. Lawrence Street 
Riverside, CA 92504 
 
Subject: NOTIFICATION OF SUBRECIPIENT SUBAWARD APPROVAL 

Fiscal Year (FY) 2020 Emergency Management Performance Grant Program COVID-19 
Supplemental (EMPG-S) Subaward #2020-0019, CFDA# 97.042 
Subaward Performance Period: January 27, 2020, to July 31, 2021 

 

We are pleased to announce the approval of your FY 2020 EMPG-S subaward in the amount of 

$54,600.00. Please remember that changes to your grant will require the approval of the OA prior to 

incurring any costs. All modifications, EHP’s, and sole source procurement require additional 

approvals from CalOES through the OA prior to incurring any costs. You must obtain documentation 

of eligibility prior to making any agreement/payment with a vendor funded by EMPG funds. It is your 

Agency’s responsibility to obtain all additional approvals prior to expending the funds. Your Agency 

will also be responsible for providing all necessary documentation for reimbursements.  

This subaward is subject to requirements in 2 CFR, Part 200, including the Notice of Funding 

Opportunities (NOFO), the California Supplement to the NOFO, and all applicable federal, state, and 

local requirements. All activities funded with this subaward must be completed within the subaward 

performance period. 

Your Agency’s Financial Workbook is being provided to you via email along with a copy of this letter. 
Please complete the facesheet on your workbook and please have the Grant Assurances read, 
signed and dated by your authorized agent in blue ink and return both to me Keep in mind that 
this grant has a dollar-for-dollar match requirement. 
 
As always, please feel free to contact me with any questions you may have.  I look forward to working 

with you and appreciate your cooperation and support. 

 

Regards, 

Joe Barron 

Joe Barron 

Administrative Services Analyst II 


